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On what those adverts from parishes wanting clergy really mean…  

 
 

The Rectory 

St James the Least of All 

 

My dear nephew Darren, 
 

So, you are being encouraged to look at adverts for parishes for that happy day 

when you will have charge of your own church. You wonder if you should look to 

moving to another part of the country; I suspect it may be better if you look to 

moving to another planet, as your reputation may not yet have travelled that far. 
 

Reading the specifications that parishes provide, giving a picture of life in their  

community, need to be read in the same way as estate agents’ specifications for 

houses for sale. Both demonstrate a triumph of optimism over reality. Let me help 

you decode some of the statements you will find: 
 

∗ “We look to grow our Sunday School” – We do not have a Sunday School. 
 

∗ “We have an enthusiastic choir” – We have a choir totally out of control. 
 

∗ “Our youth group is always eager to learn” – Our youth group experiments 

with some strange substances. 
 

∗ “The new incumbent should be sympathetic to our musical tradition”- The new 

incumbent must be able to play the organ as well as lead the Services. 
 

∗ “While cherishing our traditions, we see the need for change” – We always see 

the need for change, but alter anything at your peril. 
 

∗ “Plans for church renovations are in hand” – The building is in imminent  

      danger of collapse. 
 

∗ “We have a large range of church groups” – You will have to run a large 

range of church groups singlehandedly. 
 

∗ “The vicarage is being refurbished” – The vicarage is a death trap. Its rising 

damp and dangerous electrics will not be fixed for many months yet. 
 

∗ “There is opportunity for developing ecumenical relations” – No one in living 

memory has ever spoken to clergy of other denominations in our town. 
 

∗ “The new incumbent should have a sense of humour” – He or she will need it 

when reading this specification. 
 

My dear nephew, caveat emptor. Let the buyer beware! 
 

Your loving uncle,   

 

Eustace 
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Wednesday 1 October 
 

 9:30am Holy Communion  
 

Sunday 5 October   
 

 10:30am HARVEST All Age Worship  

 6:00pm CHORAL EVENSONG for Harvest  

                        with the Steel City Choristers 
 

Wednesday 8 October 
 

 9:30am Holy Communion  
 

Sunday 12 October 
 

 10:30am WEDDING CELEBRATION SERVICE  
 

Wednesday 15 October 
 

 9:30am Holy Communion  
 

Sunday 19 October 
 

 10:30am Holy Communion 

 6:00pm CHORAL EVENSONG  
 

Wednesday 22 October 
 

 9:30am Holy Communion  
 

Sunday 26 October 
 

 10:30pm Holy Communion 

 6:00 pm SUNG COMPLINE  
 

Wednesday 29 October 
 

 9:30am Holy Communion  
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Sunday 5 October 
 

9:00am  Holy Communion  
 

 

 

 

Sunday 12 October 
 

10:30am  Morning Worship  
 

 

 

 

Sunday 19 October 
 

10:30am  HARVEST FESTIVAL 
 

 

 

 

Sunday 26 October 
 

10:30am  Holy Communion  

with Bishop Pete 
 

Holy Trinity Church 
Ulley 

Services in  
March 

 

WHO TO CONTACT AT HOLY TRINITY  

Church Wardens:  
Charlotte Darling: 07957 627402 charlottedarling@live.co.uk 

Sue Hubbard: 07793 046238 suehermec@hotmail.com  
 

Weddings:  If you want to talk about getting married, or to book your wedding 

please contact Sue Hubbard 07793 046238 suehermec@hotmail.com 
 

Baptisms:  If you would like to arrange a Baptism please E-mail our Baptism  

co-ordinator, Gloria Hope on Baptism@gloriahope.uk  
 

Funerals:  To arrange a Funeral please contact Sue Hubbard 0114 287 3846,  

suehermec@hotmail.com 

www.allsaintsaston.org 
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THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR FINANCIAL SUPPORT TO  

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

We could not fulfil our God-given vision without your generous offering of your 

time, talents and finance. We encourage everyone to give but especially regular 

members of the church in order to contribute to the vision of the church and the 

activities associated with it. 

 

You can give in many different ways... 
 

1. On Sundays. When the offering plate or basket is passed around the  

     congregation. Please also consider using the envelopes in church so that we 

can benefit from Gift Aid, where we can claim an extra 25p of every £1 of 

your donation from the Government! 
 

2. Any Day the Church is open. At the back of church, we have a contactless  

giving machine that can take a donation from your Debit or Credit 

card. Contactless giving enables people to give in a way that they feel  

 comfortable to, using their card to make a transaction in the same way they 

would in everyday life. It is ideal for casual visitors who do not have regular 

giving set up but would like to give.  Please also consider using the envelopes 

in church so that we can benefit from Gift Aid, where we can claim an extra 

25p of every £1 of your donation from the Government! 
 

3.  Regular Giving (Gift Aid Scheme) Please contact our Gift Aid Secretary, who 

will help to who will help to arrange a regular bank standing order or gift  

     envelope where we can claim an extra 25p of every £1 of your donation from 

the Government. 
 

Gift Aid Secretary - Carl Spencer  

Tel : 07450 648964 or E-Mail : office@allsaintsaston.org 

and mention Regular Giving (Gift Aid Scheme)  
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 MOTHER TERESA 
 

I used to pray that God would feed the Hungry,  

or do this or that,  

but now I pray that he will guide me to do  

whatever I’m supposed to do, what I can do.  
 

I used to pray for answers,  

but now I’m praying for strength.  
 

I used to believe that prayer changes things,  

but now I know that prayer changes us  

and we change things. 
 

Mother Teresa (1910—1997) 
 

Mary Teresa Bojaxhiu (born Anjezë Gonxhe Bojaxhiu, Albania;  

26 August 1910 – 5 September 1997), better known as Mother Teresa or  

Saint Mother Teresa, was an Albanian-Indian Catholic Nun, founder of 

the Missionaries of Charity and is a Catholic saint.  

Born in Skopje, then part of the Ottoman Empire, she was raised in a  

devoutly Catholic family. At the age of 18, she moved to Ireland to join 

the Sisters of Loreto and later to India, where she lived most of her life  

and carried out her missionary work.  

On 4 September 2016, she was canonised by the Catholic Church as Saint 

Teresa of Calcutta. The anniversary of her death, 5 September, is now  

observed as her feast Day.  



 

 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON  
 

ROTA FOR SIDESPEOPLE 
 OCTOBER 2025 
 

 5 ALL AGE WORSHIP  Paul Moakes & Marjorie O’Neil  

 12 HOLY COMMUNION  Gill Ward & Ann Mason 

 19 HOLY COMMUNION  Bill Mawson & Pauline Martin   

 26   HOLY COMMUNION  Val Dixon & Pam Taylor  

  

WEDDINGS AT ASTON ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

 

Are you planning your wedding? Why not come and see  

our beautiful 12th century church and have a chat with  

our wedding team to see if we can help you have a  

truly memorable day. 
 

Aston All Saints is a wonderful setting for your wedding 

and of course it is ideally situated if you are planning to  

hold your reception at the outstanding Aston Hall Hotel 

which is just a two minute walk away. 
 

Did you know that you can now be married in our church  

even if you don’t live in this parish? 
 

If you would like to come and have a look around  

please get in touch with our wedding team by: 
 

E-mail weddings.astonallsaints@gmail.com or Phone 07934 101538 
 

We would love to be ‘The perfect place for your perfect day’.  
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13th October - Edward the Confessor, helping to found Westminster Abbey  

 

If you approve of giving money to help cathedrals survive, then Edward the  

Confessor (1003 – 66) is the saint for you.  This early King of England was the virtual 

founder of Westminster Abbey.  And never mind entrance charges –   at one point in 

his life, Edward was giving a full tenth of his income to Westminster Abbey. 
 

Edward was the son of King Ethelred the Unready and his second, Norman wife, 

Emma.  After various ups and downs which included a brief exile in Normandy,  

Edward was made King of England in 1042. 
 

As King, Edward had a tricky time of it – trying to keep the peace for over 20 years 

while various Danish and Norman magnates struggled for power (which eventually 

led to the Norman Conquest). Scholars have argued over how much of a success he 

was as a king. 
 

As a Christian, there is no doubt:  Edward’s holiness was evident to all.  He made 

himself accessible to his people, he was generous to the poor, and chaste.  He was 

also reputed to have seen visions and even achieved miraculous cures for people 

through prayer. 
 

Edward did much to help the Church in many ways.  His lasting contribution was the 

original Westminster Abbey – a huge Romanesque church, 300 feet long, with a nave 

of 12 bays.  Westminster Abbey became the place of coronation and burial of kings 

and queens of England.  It was finished and consecrated just before his death.   

Edward was buried there, and his relics are undisturbed to this day. 
 

During the Middle Ages, Edward was a very popular saint: along with Edmund of 

East Anglia he was widely considered to be England’s patron saint for a time. 
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31st October – All Hallows Eve, or Holy Evening  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Modern Halloween celebrations have their roots with the Celtic peoples of  

pre-Christian times. 
 

In those long-ago days, on the last night of October, the Celts celebrated the Festi-

val of Samhain, or ‘Summer’s End’. The priests, or Druids, performed ceremonies 

to thank and honour the sun.  For there was a very dark side to all this: Samhain 

also signalled the onset of winter, a time when it was feared that unfriendly ghosts,  

nature-spirits, and witches roamed the earth, creating mischief.  So the Druid priests 

lit great bonfires and performed magic rites to ward off or appease these dark  

supernatural powers. 
 

Then the Romans arrived, and brought their Harvest Festival which honoured the 

Goddess Pomona with gifts of apples and nuts. The two festivals slowly merged. 

When Christianity arrived still later, it began to replace the Roman and Druid  

religions.  1st November - All Saints’ Day - was dedicated to all Christian Martyrs 

and Saints who had died. It was called ‘All Hallows’ Day’. The evening before  

became an evening of prayer and preparation and was called ‘All Hallows’ Eve’,  

The Holy Evening, later shortened to ‘Halloween’. 
 

For many centuries, however, fear of the supernatural remained strong. During the 

Middle Ages, animal costumes and frightening masks were worn to ward off the 

evil spirits of darkness on Halloween. Magic words and charms were used to keep 

away bad luck, and everybody believed that witches ride about on broom-

sticks. Fortune telling was popular, and predicting the future by the use of nuts and 

apples was so popular that Halloween is still sometimes known as Nutcrack Night 

or Snap-Apple Night. 
 

Today, Christians have learned to turn to prayer instead of charms to overcome the 

powers of darkness.  And the deeper, true meaning of All Hallows’ Eve, should not 

be forgotten. As Christians, we all draw closer to Christ when we remember and 

give thanks for our loved ones and for others who have gone before us through the 

gates of death. 
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 ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON  

EVERY 3rd WEDNESDAY  

@ 2:00PM  

IN THE NARTHEX 
 

A BEREAVMENT DROP-IN GROUP WITH 

REV IAN JENNINGS 

the HAVEN 

www.allsaintsaston.org 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON  
 

CHORAL EVENSONG FOR HARVEST 
WITH STEEL CITY CHORISTERS 

 

SUNDAY 5 OCTOBER 2025 @ 6:00pm 
 

CHORAL EVENSONG 
SUNDAY 19 OCTOBER 2025 @ 6:00pm 

 

SUNG COMPLINE 
SUNDAY 26 OCTOBER 2025 @ 6:00pm 

 

ALL SAINTS  

ALL WELCOME 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON 
 

COFFEE MORNING 
 

 In the Narthex  
 

2nd Friday of each month 
 

10:00am - 12:00pm 
 

ALL SAINTS ALL WELCOME 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

www.allsaintsaston.org 

MEMORIES OF THE CHURCH AND THE CHURCH HALL  

BY JONATHAN LAYNE  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

    All Saints Church.  
 

The Church featured prominently in my early life. My parents were regular  

churchgoers, my father becoming a sidesman and a churchwarden. At the age of 

seven, I joined the choir and, when my voice broke became a server.   
 

Another centre of village life was the Church Hall at the top of Chesterfield Road. It 

had a large hall with sprung dance floor and stage, a smaller room for meetings and a 

kitchen. Various forms of entertainment were put on by professional concert parties 

and by local amateur dramatic societies.  Together with friends from Church, I was 

in two of these - the Church Players run by Billy Oates (Senior) and the Swallownest 

Drama Society, run by Mr Bailey, a teacher at Swallownest Senior School. There 

were also the annual Nativity Play and Passion Play - the latter always enlivened for 

me by the appearance of Jim Beadman in Roman soldier's uniform, constructed I 

think in the fitting shop at Brookhouse Colliery. Jim fitted the part admirably  

because he had the classic Roman nose !  
 

The Church Hall was also used for the annual Christmas Fair, Bring and Buy Sales 

etc. I was always impressed at the Fair by the fountain constructed in the centre of 

the dance floor by Alfie Parr from Killamarsh who was an organist at Church. From 

a pile of rocks, a piece of tarpaulin, lights etc he could construct a wonderful  

illuminated fountain. To me, as a child, it was one of the wonders of the year.  

 

 



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.org 

We also had the Church Youth Club in the Hall, run by Norman Walker who for 

many years ran the Swallownest Post Office. I had a long association with Norman, 

acting as his Saturday morning telegram boy when I was about fourteen (wage half 

a crown - 12.5p), Christmas and summer relief post when I was older and even  

running the post office for him during his week's holiday (but I was in my twenties 

by then). 
 

Unfortunately, the Hall fell into a poor state of repair due to shifting foundations 

and in the light of prohibitive cost of repairs, was sold to an engineering company 

and then eventually demolished.  The site is now occupied by the Nursing Home in 

Chesterfield Road. 
 

Around 1950, it also became obvious that the Church was in urgent need of repair; 

some money was obtained from the National Coal Board but the Church was faced 

with raising what then was the vast sum of £2,500 (remember that the average 

wage would be around £6 per week). My father took on the task of organiser and 

the sum was raised well inside the time limit. As one effort, my mother wrote a 

history of the Church and a copy was sent to the Queen (the late Queen Mother) 

who responded with a gift of a canteen of cutlery to be used for fund raising. This 

was auctioned and bought by Mr Frank Bird who ran the demolition yard down 

Ulley Lane. If I remember rightly, the sum raised was around £100.  
 

When my father died in 1964, we respected his long-stated request that we  

wouldn't have flowers at his funeral. I suggested to my mother that he'd spent so 

much of his life raising money for good causes that it would tickle him to have a 

final fling so we requested donations for the Church in place of flowers. This raised 

enough money to pay for the restoration of the window near the font, a project  

chosen because it contains, among others, the shield of the Duckenfield family, my 

brother-in-law's crest. A small panel in the window now commemorates my father.  
 

Ann Key - Secretary Aston-cum-Aughton History Group 

 

Aston-cum-Aughton History Group  
 

We meet in the Reading Room on 

1st & 3rd Mondays of each month 
 

7:00pm to 9:00pm.     
 

         Contact     Brian Mears  0114 287 7751 

         Gloria Hope  07788 123044 

                            Ann Key        0114 287 2610 
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A FRANCISCAN BENEDICTION 
 

May God Bless you with discomfort 

at easy answers, half-truths  

and superficial relationships, 

so that you may live  

deep within your heart. 

 

May God bless you with anger 

at injustice, oppression,  

and exploitation of people, 

so that you may work for  

justice, freedom and peace. 

 

May God bless you with tears 

to shed for those who suffer pain,  

rejection, hunger and war, 

so that you may reach out your hand  

to comfort them and  

turn their pain into joy. 

 

And may God bless you with enough foolishness 

to believe that you can  

make a difference in the world, 

so that you can do  

what others claim cannot be done, 

to bring justice and kindness  

to all our children and the poor. 

 

Sister Ruth Marlene Fox (1936 - 2023)  

 

 

 
It’s often titled “A Franciscan blessing” or  

Occasionally, ““Four-Fold Benedictine Blessing”, 

but actually the prayer is called “A Non-traditional Blessing”.  
 

It was written for a student group in 1985 by a Benedictine nun  

called Sister Ruth Marlene Fox b 1936.  

 



 

 

 

  

ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON 
 

GAMES EVENING 
WITH  

PIE & PEA SUPPER 
BAR & RAFFLE 

 

FRIDAY 3 OCTOBER  
 

7:00pm - 10.00pm 
 

Please join us for lots of fun and frivolity at our Games Evening.  

Try some new (board/card) games, or 

Come and play your old Favourites.  
 

TICKETS £ 10.00   
                   

AVAILABLE FROM SUE SILK, ANN MASON   

GILL WARD 07904 070294 

www.allsaintsaston.org 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH ASTON 
 

LET’S TALK BAPTISM 
 

SUNDAY 12 OCTOBER  
 

2:30 - 3:30pm 
 

Thinking about a Baptism (Christening)  

in the coming months? 
 

Come along to find out more and meet  

Gloria, our Baptism Co-ordinator,  

Beth, our Children's Minster 

and our Baptism Team. 
 

Refreshments will be available. 
 

To Book Your Service please Scan or use Link 

https://forms.gle/HzUZfrREkPhGtpTA 



 

 

From the Registers 
  

 Baptisms : 
 

   Harry James Cutts 

   Bobbie Scott Bussey 

   Sophia Jodie Ryder 
        

 Funerals :   

     
   

     

WHO TO CONTACT AT ALL SAINTS 
 

If you want to talk about getting married, or book your wedding,  

please telephone 07934 101538  

E-Mail : weddings.astonallsaints@gmail.com 
 

If you would like to arrange a Baptism  

please E-mail our Baptism Co-ordinator 

Gloria Hope on Baptism@gloriahope.uk  
 

 If you would like to arrange a Funeral  

please speak to our Funeral Co-ordinator 

Gloria Hope  07553 504806 or E-Mail : gloria@gloriahope.uk 
 

Church Website : www.allsaintsaston.org 
 

Office E-Mail : office@allsaintsaston.org 
 

Office Tel : 07934 101538 

Having a meeting or party?  
 

Why not hire our Narthex.  
 

£15 per hour. No Booking Fee. 
 

                 Contact E-Mail : office@allsaintsaston.org 

www.allsaintsaston.org 



 

 

REGULAR SERVICES 
 

PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS ASTON CUM AUGHTON 
 

SUNDAYS:   All Age Worship  (1st Sunday of the month)                         10:30am 

   Parish Communion (2nd, 3rd and 4th Sunday)                  10:30am 

   When there is a 5th Sunday To Be Arranged                         10:30am 

   Evensong  ( 3rd Sunday)                                                              6.00pm 

                                  Compline ( 4th Sunday)                                             6:00pm 
                                

WEDNESDAYS:   Holy Communion                                                                          9.30am 
            

TEAM STAFF ALL SAINTS ASTON CUM AUGHTON 

 

CHILDREN’S MINISTER & WORSHIP LEADER:  Beth Henshaw                     07813 789255   

   

WARDEN :                      Chris Ward  (All Saints)                   07949 186202 

SAFEGUARDING :          Louise Cooper                                                              07581 421976  
 

DIRECTOR of MUSIC :   Elliott Walker                                                               07954 685831 
 

MAGAZINE :                    Peter Maxted    peter@themax2020.co.uk           07950 412753 
 

GIVING SECRETARY :     Carl Spencer       office@allsaintsaston.org           07450 648964  
 

WEDDINGS :            Gill Ward            weddings.astonallsaints@gmail.com           
 

ADMIN ASSITANT :      Paul Hudson      office@allsaintsaston.org     07934 101538 

 

PARISH CHURCH OF HOLY TRINITY ULLEY 
 

SUNDAYS:       Holy Communion (1st Sunday)                                 9:00am                          

                       Morning Worship  (2nd Sunday  & 4th Sunday)                     10.30am                       

                       Holy Communion  (3rd Sunday)                       10.30am                      
 

                                               TEAM STAFF HOLY TRINITY ULLEY 
 

ASSOCIATE PRIEST : Rev Vicky Camber Vicky_camber@yahoo.co.uk     01909 771101  

FOCAL MINISTRY TEAM HOLY TRINITY:  

          Peter Hutchinson         0114 442 5340 

         Margaret Oakley        07803 118944 

          Gloria Hope                              07788 123044 
 

WARDENS: Sue Hubbard  (Holy Trinity)      0114 287 3846 

 Charlotte Darling (Holy Trinity)      07957 627402    
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Groups and Societies 
 

Aston & District Footpath Walkers Association 

Local friendly walking every Thursday.  Contact Mel Partridge on 07731 773832,  

or E-Mail melpartridge1943@gmail.com. 

Aston Ladies Circle 

Meetings are at 7.15pm on Tuesday evenings in the Parish Hall or ‘OUT’ on trips.  

Contact Audrey Jones  0114 287 5518 

 

Aston-cum-Aughton History Group 
Meetings on the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month, 7 - 9pm, William Layne 

Reading Room, Aughton Lane, Aston.  Visitors welcome.  

 

Aston-cum-Aughton Ladies Group  
Meetings on the 3rd Monday of each month at 1.45pm in the Narthex   

at All Saints Church.   

Contact : Linda on 0114 287 6696  

 

Dinnington & District Horticultural Society 

Evening talks in Anston Parish Hall, Ryton Road, North Anston S25 4DL  

at 7.30pm.  Non members £2.50.   

For more details contact : 01909 567326.  

 

Chatterbox Activity Group 
for pensioners, carers and over 55’s.  

Tuesdays 10am to 12:30  

at Central  Methodist Church Hall, Lodge Lane, Aston.   

Members £3.00.   

Board Games, Outings and other Events.   

 

Friends of Ulley Country Park 
Sunday Café:  11 am to 3 pm. Homemade refreshments including soup, crusty    

bread, coffee, tea, fruit cordials, cakes and scones. We hope to host a special 

event at each Café day. Details on the website.   
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5th Age (charity number 1068378) 

This social group meets every Tuesday, 2 - 4pm at Heighton View  Community 

Centre (off Turnshaw Avenue in Aughton).   

Open to   anyone over 55.  Just drop in: ask for Julia. Membership free.   

Contact : enquire5thage@outlook.com 

 

Prospects 

An inclusive service with those with learning difficulties.  All welcome! 

We learn stories from the Bible, (sometimes acted out); sing songs together in 

worship and celebration and end with cake. 

Swallownest Baptist Church 3rd Sunday of each month at 3pm. 

Contacts : Malcolm 07720 776081 or Elizabeth 07594 410801  

 

Swallownest United Church Choir 
The choir meets at Central Methodist Church at 7.30pm on a Thursday 

Evening during term time. All are welcome (though male voices would be a real 

bonus). There is no audition and the ability to read music, while helpful, is not 

required, music is provided.  

We are currently practicing music for a Christmas Concert and would love to 

have new members, so just come along.  

For more information  

Contact : Kate Marshall (choir secretary)  mardal@blueyonder.co.uk.   

 

Little Angels - CURRENTLY CLOSED 
Playgroup for babies and pre-school  

children at The Narthex, All Saints Church,  

Church Lane, Aston  

Every Monday 9.30 -11.30am in Term-time  

Admission FREE, but donations welcome 

Contact : Gloria Hope 07553 504806 or  

gloria@gloriahope.uk  

www.allsaintsaston.org 



 

 

  

WILDER ELECTRICAL LTD. 
All electrical installation work 

undertaken. 

Inspection and testing. 

Rewires, fuseboards, sockets, 

showers, etc. 

For free estimates call Kevin Wilder 

on 07872 101205 

www.allsaintsaston.org 

 

ROTHER-GAS 
RAWMARSH HILL 

RAWMARSH 
01709 522633 

Bottled gas delivered: 
Ulley, Aston, Swallownest, Aughton 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Local Clock Repairer 

Bygone Times 

Old and Antique Clocks 
Bought and Sold 

All work guaranteed 

Unit 9F Elsecar Heritage Centre  

Wath Road, 

Elsecar 

Barnsley S74 8HJ 

07751 488626 

bygonetimes@hotmail.co.uk 

www.yorkshireclockrepairer.co.uk 

 

TO ADVERTISE  
YOUR  

BUSINESS 
IN  

‘OUR PARISH’ 
 

PLEASE CONTACT 

PETER MAXTED 
Tel : 07950 412753 

E-Mail : peter@themax2020.co.uk 
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